
better resource  utilisation, from procurement to end use , can drive qual ity improvements ,  

and reduce costs. Similarly in the area of leadership ,  our work to support the current and 

next generation of nurse - leaders is designed to ensur e  health and care services are well -

led.    

We also welcome the relationship that is being propos

system.  However, this must not become a means  fo r ‘role creep’ to occur; regulation and 
quality improvement must remain distinctly separate, to ensure each is properly able to 
deliver what is expected of it. 

In accepting this new paradigm however, we would wish to be firm in reiterating our well-
rehearsed public statements on the need for more funding to be found for both the health 
and the care systems; as in the absence of appropriate levels of funding, the findings of 
these new assessments will be all too easy to predict. 

Lastly but of equal concern, we would like to note the practical challenges for many senior 
nursing staff of a simple analysis of “well-led”. Senior nursing staff often have lines of 
accountability (under the rubric of ‘patient care’) but little or no control of funding, and only 
the ability to make recommendations about resource deployment or usage. We would not 
want to see RCN members occupying such positions being held to account for failings that 
they have identified but have in reality been in no position to affect. 

 

Response to consultation questions 

1. 
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